## Board of Health Town of New Marlborough Monthly meeting June 13, 2017

The meeting began at 7PM with Chairman Larry Davis III, Member Jack Bellinger, and Agent McFarland present. Chris Tryon was present to review a septic plan at 99 Downs Road on Lake Buel. Notices are to be presented to the three abutters of the installation of a septic with modified distance from their wells. That meeting and special hearing with be on July 11th, the next monthly meeting of the Board.

Minutes of March and April were approved. Scott out lined the gist of the May meeting at which he and the Chairman were present. A buyer from Gould Farm was interested in the Rachel Lowe building at 829-833 Mill River Southfield Rd. Ms Lowe operated an assisted living support dwelling.

Tom Brazie is interested in the Kolburne property and will convert the property into a farming entity.

A septic designed for 48 New Marlborough Hill Rd. is being upgraded by Scott MacKenzie with review and specific instructions by the Agent.

Jack Bellinger reported on the Alliance meeting of June 8th. Much of the meeting was information and discussion of the increase of the prevalence of disease bearing ticks. Also it was noted that Pittsfield had joined the Alliance.

Pumping reports were reviewed.

One Title 5 was received.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:15PM. Respectfully submitted,

Pia G. Bellingr, Sec.